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Lower Moutere School                   To be the best that we can be! 

Kia Ora families and friends of Lower Moutere School      25 June 2025 
 

It is really hard to fathom that 9 weeks have passed! We can be really impressed with all the achievements that we 
have made over the term, the great learning and engagement and despite the flus that have gone around, our 
attendance has still been high. A big thanks to you all for helping there!  

 
Matariki Celebration tomorrow now at 8am 

Looks like Tāwhirimātea has decided to water the garden over the next few days. Considering this, on Friday we will 
now begin at 8.00am NOT 6.00am. The classrooms will be open for parents to view the Matariki artwork that tamariki 
have completed. For those that can stay, at 9am, we will meet in the school hall for the hautapu ceremony and then 
take breakfast to eat in the classrooms. Please note we will not be able to cater for gluten free requirements or 
allergies. Please feel free to bring your own food. 

Buses will run as normal on Friday. There will also be a sausage sizzle as per usual at lunchtime. 

New Entrants squishing, squashing, smooshing and rolling – working hard creating their 
Matariki taonga! Proud faces, messy fingers, and shining stars all round! 
 

 



   

Reporting to Parents  and Conferences 
On Friday, school midyear reports will go home to families, with your child. Thanks 
to the staff who have spent the term carefully gathering the necessary information 
to really ensure that you have a report that gives you detailed information about 
what your child can do, and where to next. 
This is a time to celebrate your child's success by acknowledging their hard work 
and dedication shown in their school report. It is really important to focus on their 
individual achievements and progress rather than comparing them to others. Make 
sure that you highlight specific areas where they have improved or excelled and 
express your pride and support. This positive reinforcement will encourage them 
to continue striving for personal growth and excellence – being the BEST that they 
can be! 
 
Parent/Teacher conferences will happen in the second week of Term 3 - Monday 21st July and Wednesday 23rd July. 
This will be a time to discuss with your child’s teacher, the school report itself, and next steps.  
 

 
Rooms 5 & 6 had a cake decorating competition this week. 
A big thanks to Lyn for making the cakes and congratulations to 
the students who won and decorated them. They were delicious!! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
What to ask instead of ‘How was your day 
today?” 
 
Have you ever wanted to know a bit more about what 
happened at school today … and not sure what to ask?? 
 
Here are 5 great questions that you can ask your child 
that should give you some great conversations. 
 
 
 
 
 



   

BOARD ELECTIONS 
This year we have board elections coming up.  Out next meeting of the school Board is 
THURSDAY 26th June at 6pm in the staffroom. We extend a further welcome to any parent in 
the school, who wishes to learn more about being a member of the Board, to come along and 
join us. Please let Sue in the office know, so that we can have information prepared for you. 
 

Congratulations! 

Last week our school sent students out to compete in the local Kia-o-Rahi competition. Ki-o-Rahi is a traditional 
Māori team sport played on a circular field. Two teams, Kīoma and Taniwha, compete. The game is divided into 
quarters or halves, and teams switch roles (Kīoma or Taniwha) partway through the game.  Here's how each team 
scores: 

• Kīoma score by touching posts (Pou) with the ball (Kī), then running the Kī through a central area (Te Roto) 
and placing it down in a scoring zone (Pawero). 

• Taniwha score by hitting a central target (Tupu) with the Kī. The Kīoma team has Kaitiaki (guardians) who 
try to stop the Taniwha from hitting the Tupu. 

 
To prevent the other team from scoring, Taniwha will try to stop Kīoma players by ripping a tag off a player. 
 
Our Chess Team also competed last week. All students had a great time thinking strategically and trying to outwit 
their opponents.  
 
Finally, our Cross-Country team of six competed in Nelson. Congratulations to: Axel, Beau, Tor, Paige, Awen and 
Olivia. A special mention to Axel Walker who was the only senior student to qualify and compete at this level. All 
age groups had fields of about 60 students in them. Results were:  
Paige - 46th - Year Five Girls, Tor - 31st - Year Five Boys, Beau - 44th - Year Five Boys, Awen - 5th – Year Six Girls, 
Olivia - 24th – Year Six Girls, Axel - 26th - Year Eight Boys 
 

WE NEED YOUR HELP!  
Our STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics) program is continuing to power along involving students 
in design, problem solving, electronics, basic engineering theory, curiosity and wonderment. Many thanks for the 
donations of tools over the last fortnight.  However, we would still love some more tools.  We are after a file, some 
safety glasses, a hacksaw and a spirit level. 
 

Motueka Sprig and Fern Weekly Quiz 
When? - Tuesday 22nd July 7pm 
Why? - Proceeds to Year 7/8 Ski trip  
Get a group together and have a fun challenge.  
If you have any raffle prizes to donate, please get in contact with Mr Lynch or Mrs Simkin.  
 
 
 
 
 
With the cooler terms upon us, it is time to remind ourselves of the school uniform for the winter season. 
Students wear a school fleece (we have many spares at school), the school shirt (available from Whitwells) and 
either BLACK shorts or fleecey pants. If students are needing to wear a thermal, it can be either BLACK or DARK 
BLUE.  Students can of course wear a jacket to school for extra warmth during breaks etc. 

 

After school care! 
A reminder that Lower Moutere School offers an after school care programme – that runs through to 5.30pm each 
evening! WINZ subsidy is available – so if you are needing that care after school, look no further!!  
To book in, call 027 358 7233 or you can email kidzklubafter3@gmail.com for further details! 
We look forward to catching up over the term ahead.  
 

mailto:kidzklubafter3@gmail.com


   

School Payments    
If you have Motec, bus, sports fees or anything else on your children’s account and are concerned about 
this please get in contact with us.  You can contact the office or your child’s teacher, in person, phone or 

by email and have a discussion.  Remember we are here to help! 
Please ensure your Payee Details have the family name and the payment reason. 
School Bank Account Name: Lower Moutere School Board of Trustees 
School Bank Account ASB Number: 12-3158-0184739-00 
 

Absentee Messages    
Phone: 03 526 7775, Text (only): 027 339 8801 or email the office at office@lowermoutere.school.nz 
Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for absence.   
It is important that you advise the school office of any absence for your child/ren. 
If you are letting your child’s teacher know, please ensure you also advise the school office. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
For dental treatment prior to the Mobile Clinic return next year, contact the Community Oral Health Service for an 
appointment Ph 0800 833 846 or 528 1160 Option 7. For any urgent dental care, parents should contact a contracting 
dentist in their community. 
 
Many thanks for your support for our school!  
Bevan Clark 
Principal / Tumuaki 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

JUNE  

Thursday 26th June Board of Trustees Meeting 6pm in the Staffroom 

Friday 27th 8am Matariki Celebration at School 

Friday 27th Last Day of Term 2 

JULY  

Monday 14th First Day of Term 3 

AUGUST  

Friday 29th Daffodil Day – Mufti Day 

SEPTEMBER  

Friday 12th  School Photos 

Friday 19th  Last Day of Term 3 

OCTOBER  

Monday 6th  First Day of Term 4 

Monday 27th  Labour Day – Public Holiday 

DECEMBER  

Thursday 18th December  Last Day of Term 4 



   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Golden Apiaries is a small family-owned business servicing Tasman, Golden Bay and Marlborough. They supply raw 
honey, pollination services and queens. The closest stockists of Tasman Gold Honey are Potters Patch in Motueka, 
which has their full range, Toad Hall, BeetRoot and Connings. You can also purchase directly through Chooice or by 
emailing info@goldenapiaries.co.nz 

 

mailto:info@goldenapiaries.co.nz
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